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Hawkley Hall High School 
 

Carr Lane, Wigan WN3 5NY | T: 01942 204640 

E: admin@hhhs.net | W: www.hhhs.net 
 

Headteacher: Mr P McKendrick  

 
 
 
 
 
Friday 26th September 2025 
 
Dear Parent / Carer,  
 
In order to help your child fully prepare for their written mock examinations in November, we will be 
putting on extra after-school intervention sessions along with breakfast and lunchtime sessions 
from Monday 29th September onwards.  
 
Please see below the timetabled sessions.  If your child would like the opportunity for some 
independent study when they don’t have an intervention session, a member of the Senior 
Leadership Team will be timetabled to supervise the students in A1.  
 

Day  Breakfast  
8.00am - 
8.30am  

Lunchtime  
(1.35pm – 
2.05pm)  

After School  
(3.10pm – 
3.40pm)  

After School  
(3.45pm – 
4.15pm)  

Monday    Maths   
(Mrs Roberts/Mr 
Ledger)  
Food  

    

Tuesday  Maths – 
Foundation 
(Mrs Waites)  

Geography 
Paper 1 (Mrs 
Shanahan)  
Paper 2 (Miss 
O’Brien)  
  
Computing  
  

English  History  
Music  
Food  
Art  

Wednesday    Geography 
Paper 3  
(Mrs Fairclough)  
Maths   
(Mr Ledger)  
English   
(Mrs Crawford)  
  

Science  PE  
Computing  
Art  

Thursday  Maths – 
Higher  
(Mr Ledger)  
  

Maths   
(Mr Ledger)  
Food  

Maths   
(Higher and 
Foundation)  

Drama  
Sports 
Studies  
Spanish  
  

Friday  Science   
(Mr Reece)  

Maths   
(Mr Ledger/Miss 
Sinclair)  
Food  
History  

Science drop in 
(Mrs Ollerton)  

RE  
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These sessions will be reviewed, and a further timetable will be provided for November and 
December when other subjects will be added.    
 
Last year there was a direct correlation between attendance to these sessions and GCSE 
outcomes in August 2025 so please can I ask for your support in actively encouraging your child to 
attend.   
 
Although this is not directed time, we strongly recommend that your child attends. Students in 
Year 11 should not expect to always leave school at 3:10pm 
 
Should you require any more information please do not hesitate to contact school, and we can 
direct your query to the relevant person.  
 
Yours faithfully,  
Mr Fiddler  
Deputy Headteacher  
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